
 

 

SJMC Meeting Agenda – January 4, 2016 

 The Meeting was called to Order around 7:30 pm. Marvin thanked everyone for coming 

out to meeting and informed everyone that roll call will be done via sign in sheet.  New 

Members and Visitors introduced themselves and were welcomed. Marvin also 

mentioned that this may have been the most people we have had a club meeting 

possibly ever. 

 

Nancy gave the treasury report  

 

Secretary Terri Smith briefly went over the highlights from the minutes of the November 

meeting and a motion was made, seconded and approved. 

 

Old Business 

 

Club’s Christmas Party- It was mentioned that we had very low attendance and Marvin 

asked for feedback from the membership as to why. Those who did attend had a very 

good time. Many members voiced their reasons as to why they did not attend. Some 

mentioned the venue and the food. Others mentioned the costs. While the club 

supplements part of the cost per person to keep the tickets at $30 some member still 

felt it was too costly. It was mentioned that maybe we move the party to January to 

defer costs. It was also mentioned that we change the venue every few years to keep it 

interesting. Others wanted us to keep the Grinch game while everyone enjoys it some 

felt that it takes up too much time. It was decided that we discuss this year’s Xmas party 

further at the January board meeting. 

 

Scavenger Hunts Court proceedings- Marvin mentioned that he and other members 

went to court in reference to the summons he received after we filed a complaint against 

a merchant in Pitman who tried to deceive members into buying items from him and not 

the merchants who were already part of the hunt. Since the merchant did not show up 

to court the judge dismissed with prejudice which means they still have the opportunity 

to sue if they choose. Marvin asked that cost associated with this be reimbursed to him 

from the club and it was approved by the membership. 

 

National Directors Report –Frank mentioned again the Labor Day MCA Show in 

Columbus OH. There are three shows approved for 2016. There is a website set up for 

the 40th Anniversary MCA Indy show in 2016 and you must preregister. 

 

Marvin introduced the Officers and new Board members for 2016. After some issues on 

Facebook Marvin listed our Facebook administrators and their duties for keeping 

unnecessary and negative postings on the club page. He mentioned how bickering on 

the FB page makes the club as a whole look very bad. So if you have issues with the 



 

 

club or anyone FB is not the place to make these posts. If you choose not to follow 

these rules there will be consequences.  

  

January 30, 2016 Mustang Private Preview – Marvin mentioned we received a smaller 

number of tickets and they will be on a first come first serve basis. Victor reminded 

everyone to wear your club shirts since they will be taking a group photo. 

 

Lilliston Ford Show Status – Victor and Marin spoke with the powers that be at and are 

still waiting to hear something. 

 

Mustang Day April 17, 2016 members gave suggestions on what the club should do to 

celebrate. Some of the suggestions were as follows: 

Johnson’s Farm wants to put on a show with the club 

A trip to the Siemion Museum 

Flushing Meadows, NY World’s Fair Site 

Some members are Cruising to Harold’s Deli 

And another suggestion was to cruise to Nathan’ in Coney Island. 

 

New Business 

 

Newsletter –Herb mentioned that there will be no due dates for submitting articles just 

send them and you can write about anything that may be of interest to the club as well 

as sending photos. Articles for the Newsletter from the any club activities and any other 

events club members would like to submit articles for. If you have any business’ you 

would like to advertise they can also be in the newsletter for a fee. 

 

Thank you letters to the club were read from the Salvation Army for our donations to the 

food bank and from the Burlington County Division of Child protection and permanency 

toy drive from the Xmas party.  

 

Marvin went through the upcoming events  

 

Website- Dave mentioned that there were pictures on the website as well and the 

meeting minutes. 

 

He asked if any had classified’s or looking for any special car or parts and if there were 

tech tips. 

 

Nancy has club merchandise for sale, sign-up sheet for ordering blue & black button 

down. Club shirts and 50/50 tickets. Refreshments are available in the back. Nancy 



 

 

collecting soda can tabs for Ronald McDonald House Club Dues are due $15– see 

Terri. 

 

Marvin asked that a motion be made to adjourn the meeting it was made seconded and 

approved. 

  


